City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: NO to Budget Cuts for LA Animal Services

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Fri, Apr 25, 2025 at 7:52 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Emma Olson <emma.olson2017@gmail.com>
Date: Thu, Apr 24, 2025 at 11:08 PM

Subject: NO to Budget Cuts for LA Animal Services
To: <CityClerk@lacity.org>

As a constituent of Los Angeles, | am demanding that the City Council not move forward with any cuts to LA Animal
Services. LA is already one of the deadliest cities in the country for shelter animals. Slashing funding and staff will result
in even more cruelty, suffering, and preventable death. It is unconscionable.

“The greatness of a nation and its moral progress can be judged by the way its animals are treated.” — Gandhi.

What does it say about us if we choose budget convenience over compassion? These animals are helpless. They rely
entirely on us. Their lives are in your hands.

Do not balance the city’s budget by sentencing thousands of animals to die. Do better. Cut elsewhere.

Emma Olson

Emma Olson
7039198807 / Emma.olson2017@gmail.com



